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St. John the Evangelist  
R o m a n  C a t h o l i c  C h u r c h  

 
Inspired by our Patron, St. John the Evangelist Roman Catholic Church in 

Center Moriches seeks to bring the light of  Christ to a world in need, so that 

as Christ has done, we may also do. From the celebration of  the Eucharist, 

we are sent forth to serve God and neighbor through ministries of  formation, 

education and outreach.                                  —Mission Statement 
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Sunday of the Word of God/ 
Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

January 24, 2021 
“The word of  God unites believers and makes them one people.”  

-Pope Francis, Aperuit Illis, 4  
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PRAYER AND WORSHIP OUR LADY QUEEN OF THE APOSTLES REGIONAL CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

The Catholic School in Center Moriches 
631.878.1033 + www.olqany.org  
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Get set to listen and then go! 

ON YOUR MARK 
Dear Parish Family: 

  On this Third Sunday in Ordinary Time, we celebrate the Sunday of the Word of God—it’s a call 
for each of us to break out our Bibles and use this time to come to know God’s love through the  

Scriptures. Yes, God speaks! 
  Recently, Fr. Bill Barry, SJ, a spiritual writer and director, passed away. Fr. Barry’s books have  
certainly helped me in my own spiritual life – in both good times and bad. In one of his last books, Fr. 

Barry writes (90), “Sometimes on retreats, I suggest to people who want to know Jesus more intimately 
that they spend between forty-five minutes and an hour on the first ten chapters of Mark’s Gospel.  These 

ten chapters cover the public life of Jesus up to the last week of his life. The ten chapters can be read 
without interruption in less than an hour.  If you’ve never done such a thing, you might try it.” 

  Can I gently suggest that we might try it too? 

  You see many people have told me that I should preach more about the political issues in the coun-
try. Others have told me I am too political. Some have told me I should be careful about our pandemic 

precautions. Others of you have told me you feel SJE is too strict and should look the other way some 
more. Some of you have shared your concerns about our need to address racism while others have told 
me how offended they were when I have written or preached about it.  Who knows? Maybe all of these 

things are right.  Lord knows I have a lot to learn and a lot to grow in. If that’s what you’re thinking, 
you’re right about that. 

  I have found myself praying—and even preaching—and praying (yes, I wrote that word twice) less 
about certain issues or items or ideas or even hopes and dreams.  I find myself meditating and contem-

plating more on the writings of the saints and yes, the Scriptures. Let me be up front. It is still not enough 
time or prayer. I am finding it to be challenging.  Working to be even more silent and less distracted, 
deeper parts of me are revealed. Most of those revelations are in need of so much work and healing. I 

need to let Jesus touch those areas with his love and mercy. Then, and only then, I am in any remote  
position of looking outside of me.  

  This “invitation to love” is one that is made by the Scriptures, particularly by the Gospels.  Here 
we see this incredible compassion, mercy, passion, pain, empathy, justice, and healing of Jesus.  This is 

what his love offers us.  I am not creating enough space for this to happen. Maybe something for you to 
consider too? 
  This Third Sunday in Ordinary Time—the Sunday of the Word of God—might be a good time for 

you and me to come and to know this Jesus.  The weeks of Ordinary Time might give you and me some 
time to come to know Him a lot better.  We are in Cycle B of the liturgical cycle of readings where we 

focus on the Gospel of Mark.  Why not use this book which we are using at Daily Mass and in the next 
few Sundays to receive more deeply this invitation to love from God? It’s only ten chapters; only 12  

pages in my bible. 
  I think we make better use of our time getting off the phones, the so called news channels, the  
social media sites, the Catholic websites and the non-Catholic ones and so on.  Some of us feel the need 

to share many things and even to post and comment and shame and judge.  
   As Christians, wouldn’t we be better disciples if we shut all of this down and opened up our bibles 

on this Sunday of the Word of God?  Work with the first ten chapters of Mark.  What if you just read 
and prayed with a chapter or two each week until Lent? Take some notes. Talk to Jesus about what you 

read. Imagine the scenes. Focus on a word or two. Hear what Jesus might have to say to you today. 
Maybe live out the line from last week, “Speak, Lord, your servant is listening” (1 Samuel 3:9).  
  Let’s speak less and pray (and read our bibles) more.  

  On your mark, get set, go! 

FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 
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ADULT CONFIRMATION 
 

Are you an adult interested 

in receiving the Sacrament 

of Confirmation? If you 

are a baptized Catholic, 

but have not been fully 

initiated, we offer a process for those who 

desire to receive the sacrament of  

Confirmation. 

 

For adults who desire more information, 

contact Seminarian Louis Cona at 

lcona@sjecm.org. For teenagers and their 

families who desire more information,  

contact the Faith Formation Office at 631-

878-0009 ext. 5 or email to  

faithformation@sjecm.org. 

WHAT’S HAPPENING @ SJE 

HOLY WATER BOTTLES 
Holy water bottles are now 

available in Our Lady’s Chapel 
in the Church and in the vesti-

bule of Seton Chapel.  Wanting 
to take every precaution in 

these days, we will not have 
holy water at the doors of the 
church for the foreseeable fu-

ture. The bottles can be taken 
and kept. If you need more holy 

water, you may fill them up from the silver 

holy water containers. When it has run out, 

please let the sacristan know (if it a weekend 
or a weekday morning) or call the Rectory so 
we can fill up the containers. 

Remembering Fr. Joe  
Fr. Joe Coschignano served as 

the Pastor at St. John the  
Evangelist from 2000-2010 

(following Msgr. McDonald 
and preceding Fr. Walter). His 

funeral services were held on 
Friday, January 15 and  
Saturday, January 16. We have 

a limited number of prayer 
cards available in the Parish  

Office. If you would like one, please contact the 
Rectory and we will mail one to you. 

GOLDEN WEDDING  
ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION  

  

Congratulations to Deacon John and Ruth  

Pettorino!  
On Friday, January 15, 2021, Deacon John and his 

wife celebrated their 50th Wedding Anniver-
sary.  Married at Our Lady of Mercy in Hicksville in 

1971, they have lived out the call of marriage in 
“good times and bad, sickness and health.”  What a 
gift and privilege for our parish to celebrate and pray 

with them. 
  

You might be saying, “We haven’t seen Deacon 
John”.  Deacon John, during these days of pandem-

ic, is remaining at home in an effort to keep both 
him and his wife safe. We look forward to his return 
in the months ahead. 

  

WORD OF GOD SUNDAY 
Last year, when we celebrated Word of God  
Sunday, we instituted the use of the Book of the 

Gospels. Beginning this weekend, we will begin 

using the Book of the Gospels once again. The book 

will be placed on the altar before Mass and will be 
taken up by the priest as he walks to the ambo. 

We will use the Book of the Gospels at Sunday 

Masses and major celebrations as we had planned 

to in the past. 
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PRAYER AND WORSHIP 

HELP WANTED! 
EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT  

Monday - Friday -   3PM - 7PM   

@ Seton Chapel 
 

• As we begin a new year, consider offering one hour per week before the Lord in the Blessed  

Sacrament. 

• If you can be present for a specific hour, fill out this form:  https://forms.gle/qrC4P6nyDRrJ4xpu5, 

email  Fr. John at jsureau@sjecm.org or call the Parish Office at 631.878.0009.  We can use some addi-

tional prayers on Fridays at all hours, especially from 4-5 p.m. 

• Parishioners are always welcome to come and pray before the Blessed Sacrament even if they cannot 

make the regular hour commitment.  

• Remember, when you enter Seton Chapel you must: 

  -wear a mask 
  -sanitize your hands 

  -sign in the Exposition Sign In Book 
  -keep distance (remember Seton Chapel has two rooms to assist with this). 

 

Silence is God’s first language.  - St. John of the Cross 

Preparing for  
Ash Wednesday  

Lent is less than a 

month away! As has 
been our tradition at 

SJE, we will collect 
palm from previous 
years to burn for ashes 

to be distributed on Ash 
Wednesday. More to 

come on this in the 
weeks ahead. Baskets will be placed at the  

Fellowship Area doors and in lobby of Seton 

Chapel for you to place your palm. (If you do not 
have palm from last year, don’t be alarmed!   

Remember, we did not celebrate Palm Sunday  
services last year because of health and safety  

precautions related to COVID-19.)  Palms from 
previous years can also be dropped off in these 

weeks.  Palms will be burned before Ash  
Wednesday and used at this year’s services. 

Shrine of St. Joseph  
Pope Francis has declared this year the Year of 
St. Joseph as we recall the 150th Anniversary of 

his declaration of Patron of Universal 
Church.  Our incredible Art and Environment 
Ministry has enhanced the shrine area of St.  

Joseph.  When visiting, please consider: 

• Leaving a prayer intention under the Sleeping 

St. Joseph. As you place your intentions,  
consider using the words of Pope Francis: 

“When I have a problem, a difficulty, I write a 
little note and I put it underneath Saint Joseph, 
so that he can dream about it! In other words I 

tell him: pray for this problem!" 

• Take a St. Joseph 

prayer card designed by 
our Director of Music 

Ministries, Andrew 
McKeon. 

 
 

St. Joseph,  

pray for us! 

https://forms.gle/qrC4P6nyDRrJ4xpu5
mailto:jsureau@sjecm.org
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PARISH SOCIAL MINISTRY 
PHONE # 631.878.0009 + RECTORY @SJECM.ORG 

Sister Ann Berendes + aberendes@sjecm.org + Director of Senior Ministry  

Christian Diconsiglio Case Manger  

Ernie’s Place—Food Pantry Ministry: Katie Spellman 

Ministry of Consolation: Eve O’Brien—eveobrien@optonline.net 

Communion to the Homebound: Kevin Both   

Respect Life Group: Maria Sikora 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul  

IF YOU ARE IN NEED, PLEASE REACH OUT 
If we are unable to assist you directly, we will be more then happy to connect you to resources that can help.  

Our office hours in the Red Barn are: 
During these days, please call to make an appointment.  Our staff is here to serve you but not on campus at all 

times.   

Please call 631-878-0009 ext. 120 to make an appointment.  

Alternative office hours can be given upon request of appointment. 

Ernie’s Place (Food Pantry) -Monday 6:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m., Thursdays 1:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Thrift Shop - Wednesday 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 

Help out those in need! 
Street Ministry – serving the homeless in our area each week. 

Donations Needed: Adult Tee shirts + Adult Sweat Shirts + Adult Coats + Blankets  

you can put them in a bag-just remember to label it street ministry- and drop off in the 

green bins. Thank you!  
  

Ernie’s Place Food Pantry – serving those in need on Mon. and Thurs.   

Ernie's Place, SJE's Food Pantry Ministry, is beginning to manage with regular vol-

unteers. We are looking for men and women age 18 and above to assist on Monday 
evenings and/or Thursday afternoons. While limited in the number of volunteers we 
can have in the pantry at one time, we would like have more available volunteers. If 

you're interested or would like some more information, please call the Parish Office 
or email to rectory@sjecm.org. 

Donations Needed: Linguini pasta + Angel hair pasta + Pancake mix + Oatmeal 

(18oz.) + Maple syrup + Juice boxes + Toilet paper + Small rice bags (1-2 lb.) 

  

Chicken Ministry – taking care of God’s creatures to provide for the poor! 

Chicken Tenders Wanted– We are looking for volunteers to help care for the chickens 

and their coop. Morning shift is before 8:00 am and evening shift is at dusk. Please  
contact Lynn and Mike Walsh for details. Lynnwalshlcsw@yahoo.com  Note: We are not 

taking any more egg crates. 

 

Thrift Shop – provide garments, gems and great items for the local community 

Donations may only be left in the green bins. Anything left outside is discarded 
Donations for all parish social ministries may be left in Fellowship Area of the Church or Rectory.  
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Third Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Weekly Scripture Reflection 

In this Sunday’s Gospel, Jesus 

says: “Come after me, and I will 
make you fishers of men.” As dis-

ciples, we are called to continue God’s work on 

earth. Taking care of God’s poor is indeed living 
gospel values. 

 

This month, through your gifts, the Society of 

St. Vincent de Paul was able to assist  families, 

providing food, utility, rent and other bills. May 

God Bless You! 

 

To arrange for a large furniture pick up, click 

here: https://www.svdpli.org/get-involved/

donate/schedule-pickup/schedule-a-pick-up-

suffolk-county/.  SJE DOES NOT ACCEPT 

FURNITURE ON CAMPUS. 
SJE is proud to have a St. Vincent de Paul Conference. 

We are always looking for new members. For more  
information, call 631.878.0009 or e-mail to recto-
ry@sjecm.org and your information will be shared with 
the leaders of the conference. 

PARISH SOCIAL MINISTRY 

THE MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION 
NEEDS YOU! 

The Ministry of Consolation currently has no 

members who speak Spanish.  We are severely 
hampered in our efforts to assist the Hispanic com-
munity in planning the funerals for their loved 

ones.   Families appreciate our assistance and we 
strive to offer EVERYONE our best service with 

understanding and compassion. In this ministry, 
you would work with our companions as a transla-

tor and/or assist as a companion yourself. There’s 
plenty of support and a real team player is needed! 
(It’s also possible to not join the ministry full time 

but just assist on an as-needed basis!) 
  

If you are bilingual and are willing to consider join-
ing us, please reach out to us by contacting the Rec-

tory at rectory@sjecm.org or 631.878.0009.   We 
would love to have you. 

St. John the Evangelist 

Community Meal 
Join us Monday, January 25, 2021  

in the School Auditorium at St. John 

the Evangelist Church in Center 

Moriches. 
 

The Meal will consist of  a home-made 

dinner from 6:00PM-7:30PM. If  you are 

in need of   
toiletries or 

clothes, please 

let a volunteer 
know! 

 
 

 

ERNIE’S PLACE 
 
Ernie’s place re-opened 

this fall. We are serving 
more people now than 

we have seen in some 

times. 
 

We are in particular 

need of  volunteers for 
Monday evenings from 

6:15 to approximately 

7:45 p.m.  There is gen-
erally a great crew and a great spirit at Er-

nie’s Place. Come and be part of  it! 

 
For more information about offering your 

time at Ernie’s Place, please contact Katie 

Spellman via rectory@sjecm.org or call 
631.878.0009. 

mailto:rectory@sjecm.org?subject=St.%20Vincent%20De%20Paul
mailto:rectory@sjecm.org?subject=St.%20Vincent%20De%20Paul
mailto:rectory@sjecm.org
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Background Screening Update 

The Office for the Protection of Children and Young People: 

 
The Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People (The Charter) promulgated by the Bishops 

of the United States in 2002 outlines specific practices and guidelines providing standards of safety in 
parishes and dioceses throughout the United States.  As directed in The Charter, the Diocese of Rock-

ville Centre requires all employees, clergy, and volunteers to complete three requirements within thirty 
days of employment or volunteering: 

Attend Protecting God’s Children Program (Virtus) 

Sign the Codes of Conduct;  
Complete a background screen application.  The Diocese requires all those who 

remain in active ministry be rescreened at 5 yr. intervals. volunteers/employees. 
 

 A Word on Background Screening of Volunteers: 

The Office for the Protection of Children and Young People (OFPCYP) has streamlined the volunteer 
application process enabling volunteers to complete the three safe environment requirements in one step.   

Individuals wishing to volunteer in a parish or school: 
Register to attend a Protecting God’s Children class and create a Virtus account on the Virtus web-

site:  www.Virtus.org 

Electronically acknowledge the Diocesan Code of Conduct- provided during the Virtus registra-
tion process. 

Follow the instructions to complete the Sterling Volunteers background screening application 
background offered during the Virtus registration process. 

 

Active Volunteers: 

If you are active in a parish ministry, have already attended Virtus and have been background screened 

you may be at – or beyond- the 5yr. rescreening requirement.  If this is the case, you will receive an email 

from Sterling Volunteers asking you to complete the background screening application on-line.  You may 

access the background screening application by following the prompt in the email or logging into your 
Virtus account.  Please be aware-this is not a scam nor has your e-mail been hacked.  The OFPCYP has been 

working with your parish to update the Safe Environment records and noted it is time for you to be re-

screened.  You may also be prompted to electronically resign the Code of Conduct when you log into 
your Virtus account.   

 

Edit Your Virtus Account: 

To access your Virtus account:  www.Virtus.org  You will need your Username and Password.  If you 

need assistance, please contact Virtus: 1-888-847-8870 or helpdesk@virtus.org.  Once in your account, 
review your account information-particularly your e-mail address.  If your account requires updating, 

please hit the TOOLBOX tab at the top of the screen.  On the left side of your screen in the green col-
umn click “Update My Account” You will be able to make the necessary changes-please remember to 
hit the SAVE button at the bottom of the screen. 

 
Questions or concerns: mmcmahon@drvc.org; amendoza-cantos@drvc.org; jwinter@drvc.org;  

pditomasso@drvc.org 
 

Thank you to all who continue to serve in a ministry during these extremely challenging days  

http://www.Virtus.org
http://www.Virtus.org
mailto:helpdesk@virtus.org
mailto:mmcmahon@drvc.org
mailto:amendoza-cantos@drvc.org
mailto:jwinter@drvc.org
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Actualización de La Verificación de Antecedentes  

 Oficina Para la Protección de Niños y Jóvenes: 

 
La Carta para la Protección de Niños y Jóvenes (The Charter) promulgada por los obispos de los Esta-

dos Unidos en 2002 describe prácticas y pautas específicas que brindan estándares de seguridad en parro-
quias y diócesis en todo Estados Unidos. Como se indica en La Carta, la Diócesis de Rockville Center 

requiere que todos los empleados, clérigos y voluntarios completen tres requisitos dentro de los treinta 
días posteriores al empleo o al voluntariado:  

1. Asistir al Programa de Protegiendo a los Niños de Dios (Virtus) 

2. Firmar los Códigos de Conducta; 
3. Completar una aplicación de verificación de antecedentes. La Diócesis requiere 

que todos aquellos que permanecen activos en ministerio sean re-evaluados nueva-
mente en un intervalo de 5 años. Voluntarios / empleados. 

 

Unas Palabras sobre la Investigación de Antecedentes de los Voluntarios: 

La Oficina para la Protección de Niños y Jóvenes (OPPNJ) ha simplificado el proceso de solicitud de 

voluntariado que permite a los voluntarios completar los tres requisitos de Ambientes Seguros en un solo 
paso. Personas que deseen ser voluntarias en una parroquia o escuela deben: 

1.    Regístrese para asistir a un taller de Protegiendo los Niños de Dios y crear una cuenta 

       Virtus en el sitio web de Virtus: www.Virtus.org 
2.    Aceptar electrónicamente el Código de Conducta Diocesano- proporcionado durante el 

proceso de registro de Virtus. 
3.  Seguir las instrucciones para completar la solicitud de Investigación de Antecedentes de Ster-

ling  Volunteers que se ofrece durante el proceso de registro de Virtus. 
 

Voluntarios activos: 

Si usted está activo en un ministerio parroquial, ya ha asistido a un taller de Virtus y sus antecedentes 
han sido evaluados, es posible que usted ya se haya pasado o está a punto del requisito de reevaluación de 

cada 5 años.  Si este es el caso, usted recibirá un correo electrónico de Sterling Volunteers pidiéndole que 

complete la solicitud de investigación de antecedentes en línea. Usted puede acceder a la aplicación de 
investigación de antecedentes siguiendo las indicaciones del correo electrónico o entrando en su cuenta 

Virtus. Tenga en cuenta que esto no es una estafa ni que su correo electrónico ha sido pirateado 

(hacked). La OPPNJ ha estado trabajando con su parroquia para actualizar los registros de Ambiente 

Seguro  y señaló que es hora de que usted sea re-evaluado. También se le puede pedir que nuevamente 
firme electrónicamente el Código de Conducta cuando entre a su cuenta de Virtus. 
 

Actualize su cuenta Virtus: 

Para acceder a su cuenta Virtus: www.Virtus.org Usted necesitará su nombre de usuario y contraseña. Si 
necesita ayuda, comuníquese con Virtus: 1-888-847-8870 o helpdesk@virtus.org. Una vez entre a su 

cuenta, revise la información de su cuenta, particularmente su dirección de correo electrónico. Si su 
cuenta requiere una actualización, presione la pestaña TOOLBOX en la parte superior de la pantalla. En 

el lado izquierdo de la pantalla, en la columna verde, haga clic en "Actualizar mi cuenta". Podrá realizar 
los cambios necesarios; recuerde presionar el botón SAVE en la parte inferior de la pantalla. 

 
Preguntas o inquietudes: mmcmahon@drvc.org; amendoza-cantos@drvc.org; jwinter@drvc.org;  

pditomasso@drvc.org 

 
Gracias a todos los que continúan sirviendo en un ministerio en estos días extremadamente desafiantes. 

http://www.Virtus.org
mailto:helpdesk@virtus.org
mailto:mmcmahon@drvc.org
mailto:amendoza-cantos@drvc.org
mailto:jwinter@drvc.org
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Next Week’s Readings — The Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Reading I: Deuteronomy 18:15-20 

The Lord will raise up a prophet like Moses. 

Responsorial Psalm: PS 95:1-2, 6-7, 7-9 

Second Reading: 1 Corinthians 7:32-35 

Devote yourself to the Lord. 

Gospel: Mark 1:21-28 
Jesus commands an unclean spirit. 

 

 

Discussion Questions 
1. What was God looking for in the Ninevites? Does God call you to conversion just once or over and 
over again? If you were Jonah today what message would you take to all the people causing any kind of 
suffering or injustice?  

 
2 This reading says, “The time is running out.” Could this be a message for us today about our environ-

ment and our care for creation?  
 

3. Must you be called as a missionary and go, for instance, to Africa, in order to respond to the Gospel? 
Or could you be called to bring the Good News whether you are fisherman, woman, or theologian—in 
whatever you do, wherever you are? Which way does Jesus call you?  

PRAYER AND WORSHIP 

END OF YEAR TAX 
STATEMENTS 

 

Tax statements will be provided for those 

who request them.  

 

Simply call the Rectory at 631.878.0009 or 

e-mail to bulletin@sjecm.org for your 2020 
statement. Statements will be available  

after January 20, 
2021. You can have 

your form mailed to 
you, emailed to you 
or you may pick it up 

at the Rectory. 

CANA CARE CREW  
HELP WANTED 

 

We are looking for more volunteers to 
assist with the Cana Care Crew, partic-

ularly after Masses with the wipe down 
of the pews. If you and/or your family 

are willing to help, please fill out this form, or see one of 

the volunteers in the orange shirts: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/

e/1FAIpQLSdpi1gbgQQV4NNXfgGuVnjV_B5wX2cNH
OtUWRoOjJkxgothvQ/viewform  or email to recto-

ry@sjecm.org  
 

We provide the gloves, t-shirt, towels and cleaning solu-

tion. You provide the arm strength and the positive spirit! 

NEW UV LIGHTS ADDED  
During the week before Christmas, with the advice and direction of our HVAC 

company, UV lights were added to the heating and air conditioning system in the 
Church.  These lights purify the air, remove bacteria and germs and viral com-

pounds (including COVID-19).  This is another step—in addition to the measures 
we are taking—to keep people safe and secure.  In addition, the UV lights assist in reducing cleaning and 

maintenance costs for the HVAC system.  Thank you for your generosity and support.  
 

HELP%20WANTED!
HELP%20WANTED!
HELP%20WANTED!
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Comunidad Hispano de San Juan Evangelista, Center Moriches 

Feligreses de la  
comunidad Hispana de 
St. Juan Evangelista en 

Centro Moriches 
*La subscripcion deben haceria en linea usando 

la pagina de http:://
www.stjohntheevangelist.com. 
*Hacer click en el cuadrito que dice “Baptisms.” 

*Usted puede ver el video que sigue en la pagina 

siguiente, o puede ir en la parte superior al texto 

que dice: “click here to continue with the pro-
cess”. 
*Si no estas registrado como parroquiano de 

San Juan, deves hacer este paso primero, para 
que obtengas tu numero de parish ID. 
*Si ya estas registrado, usa tu numero de Parish 

ID, para que llenes el registrado con los datos de 

tu bebe. 

Permítanos ayudarlo!  
 

DESPENSA DE COMIDA DE ERNIE 

Abierto - Lunes 6:30 p.m. a las 7:30  p.m. 

Jueves 1 p.m. a las 2 p.m. 
 

TIENDA DE SEGUNDA MANO 

Miércoles - Red Barn 
Miércoles de 9 a.m. a 12 p.m. 
 

MINISTERIO DE LA CALLE 

Jueves - Estación de tren Mastic-Shirley 
7:15 p.m. (aproximadamente) 

Comidas sencillas y ropa disponible. 
 

COMIDA COMUNITARIA 

Último lunes del mes 6 p.m. 
Auditorio de la escuela 

DICIEMBRE - 21 de diciembre de 2020 
  

También necesitamos voluntarios para 
ayudar a traducir para aquellos que lo nece-
siten 

La Comunidad Hispana de nuestra Parroquia en Centro 
Moriches, te invita a celebrar la Santa Misa en Espanol 
los Sabados a las 7:30 p.m. en la Iglesia, y los Martes a 
las 7:30 p.m en La Capilla del Convento. 
 
Te invitamos a compartir la Palabra de Dios en el 
Grupo de Oracion, todos los Viernes a las 7:30 p.m. en 
la Capilla del Convento de la Parroquia. Ven a en-
riquecer tu vida espiritual orando  

 
MINISTERIOS Y SERVICIOS 

Bautismos: Segundo Domingo a las 2p.m. en la Iglesia. 
Clases pre-bautismos es el tercer miércoles de cada mes. 
Favor de traer el certificado de nacimiento del niño 

dos meses antes del bautismo. 

Requisitos: 
1. Certificado de nacimiento del niño o/de la niña. 
2. Certificado de inscripción de su Parroquia (padres y 
padrinos) 
3. Los padres deben traer estos documentos a la oficina 
de San Juan para fijar las fechas de charla pre-bautismal 
(OBLIGATORIA para padres y padrinos) y la fecha del 
Bautismo. 
Matrimonios: 
Parejas que planean su matrimonio, deben hacer una 
cita con uno de los sacerdotes antes de su boda. De este 
modo tendrán suficiente tiempo para recibir las instruc-
ciones prematrimoniales y obtener los documentos nece-
sarios. Para más información llame al oficina. 

R.I.C.A: Padre Jaime- 1-631.878.0009 

Templos del Espiritu Santo (Grupo de Jovenes) cada 

sabado a las 5PM en el Red Barn  

EL MINISTERIO DE CONSOLACIÓN 
TE NECESITA 
El Ministerio de Consolación actualmente no tiene 
miembros que hablen español. Nos vemos seriamente 

obstaculizados en nuestros esfuerzos por ayudar a la 

comunidad hispana a planificar los funerales de sus 
seres queridos. Las familias aprecian nuestra ayuda y 

nos esforzamos por ofrecer a TODOS nuestro mejor 

servicio con comprensión y compasión. En este min-
isterio, trabajaría con nuestros compañeros como tra-

ductor y / o ayudaría usted mismo como acompa-

ñante. Se necesita  mucho apoyo y un verdadero juga-
dor de equipo! (También no es necesario unirse al 

ministerio a tiempo completo, sino ayudar según sea 

necesario!) 
  

Si es bilingüe y está dispuesto a considerar unirse a 

nosotros, comuníquese con nosotros comunicándose 
con la Rectoría en rectory@sjecm.org o 

631.878.0009. Nos encantaría tenerte. 



January 24, 2021 

St. John the Evangelist  www.sjecm.org Page 12 

PRAYING FOR AND WITH ONE ANOTHER 

We Remember… 
Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon 

them. 

-Entrance Antiphon, Funeral Mass 

Gerald DiPierro, Gloria Mucerino,  Matthew J. Tibbe  

We Pray… 
“In this you rejoice, although now for a little while  you may have to 

suffer through various trials…”  -1 Peter 1:6 

Glenn Probeyahn, Laurence Alsano,  

Arthur Russo, Eileen Logiaco, 

Mr & Mrs Jospeh Cirigliano, Diana Guercio 
Names will be announced at Mass the first week they are submitted and 
will remain on this list for approximately four weeks. If you would like 
a loved one’s name placed under Prayers for the Sick, please call the 
rectory at 631.878.0009 or e-mail to rectory@sjecm.org 

Praying for Our Military 
US Army 

Sgt. Justin Sikorski, PVT Bailey Meyer, PVT Sean Casey, 
SGT Daniel Smith, PVT Joseph Cestare, PFC David 

Smith, PFC Jack Dyer, SPC Jarrad Satornino, PVT Mi-
chael Garcia Jr., SPC Daniel Sisco     

US Air Force  

SSgt. Jason M. Hermes, SSgt Ryan Kerstiens,  
SSgt Timothy Kerstiens, PFC Kyle Kerstiens,  

MAJ Salvatore Sferrazza   

US Marine Corps  

Pfc Sean Brady, Patrick Kimes, Lt. Col. Robert K.  
Maldonado, CPL Andrew Schlosberg PVT Charles 

O'Connor, SGT Quentin Montemarano, Recruit Evan 
Berkemeyer 

US Navy  

STGCS Brian Holzmacher, ET3 Jeremiah Nolan, Jr., 
MMN3 Christopher J. Esposito Jr.  

US Coast Guard 

SR Brendan J. Bernath, Capt. Keith Donohue 
If you would like have someone serving in the military placed on the list 
above or if a name should be removed, please contact the Parish Office 

at 631.878.0009 or e-mail to rectory@sjecm.org  

Remembering our Loved Ones 
Helping our Parish 

 

Altar Bread and Wine—for the month an offering of 

$150 is requested 

Altar Candles—$25.00 per week  

 

 
Altar bread and wine for the month of 

January has been donated: In memory 

of Peter J Cenotti  

STEWARDSHIP 
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PREPARING FOR THE WEEK 

MASS SCHEDULE 

Monday, January 25, 2021 +  Conversion of St. Paul, 
Apostle 

7:00 a.m. Fr. Joseph C. Coschignano 

12 Noon Lorraine Garlin 

Tuesday, January 26, 2021 +  Saints Timothy and 
Titus, Bishops 

7:00 a.m. James J. Varga 

12 Noon Thomas Blomberg 

7:30 p.m. Intention Still Available 

Wednesday, January 27, 2021 + Weekday 

7:00 a.m. Kevin O’Brien Jr. 

12 Noon Brian O’Keefe 

Thursday, January 28, 2021 + St. Thomas Aquinas, 
Priest and Doctor of the Church 

7:00 a.m. Intention Still Available 

12 Noon Paul Briody 

Friday, January 29, 2021 + Weekday 
 

7:00 a.m. Jack Corrigan 

12 Noon Carl Hyland 

Saturday, January 30, 2021 + Weekday 

8:00 a.m. Ann Harburger 

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Mass of Anticipation  

5:00 p.m. Paul Montalbano 

7:30 p.m. The People of the Parish 

Sunday  

8:00 a.m. Tom Blomberg 

10:00 a.m.. William P. LaVallee 

12:00 p.m. Ralph Mineo 

6:00 p.m. Ricky Pellechia 

MEETINGS OF THE WEEK 
RBMR—Red Barn—1st Floor Mtg. Room/RBUR—Upper 

Room  SC –Seton Chapel   

Monday, January 25, 2021 

6:45 a.m. Alcoholics Anonymous RB 

3—7 p.m. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament SC 

6:30 p.m. Community Meal Auditorium 

7:00 p.m. Holy Hour for Priest Prayer Group SC 

7:30 p.m. Narcotics Anonymous  Cafeteria 

Tuesday, January 26, 2021 

6:45 a.m. Alcoholics Anonymous RB 

3—7 p.m. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament SC 

7:00 p.m. Divine Will Prayer Group Auditorium 

7:00 p.m. Adult Confirmation Faculty Rm. 

Wednesday, January 27, 2021  

6:45 a.m. Alcoholics Anonymous RB 

9:00 a.m. Thrift Shop Open Thrift Shop 

3—7 p.m. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament SC 

7:00 p.m. Imagine NA Cafeteria 

Thursday, January 28, 2021 

6:45 a.m. Alcoholics Anonymous RB 

3—7 p.m. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament SC 

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary RBMR 

7:00 p.m. Street Ministry Convent 

Friday, January 29, 2021 

6:45 a.m. Alcoholics Anonymous RB 

3—7 p.m. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament SC 

7:00 p.m. Spanish Prayer Group SC 

7:30 p.m. Narcotics Anonymous  RBMR 

Saturday, January 30, 2021 

6:45 a.m. Alcoholics Anonymous RB 

9:00 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group SC 

7:30 p.m. Narcotics Anonymous Cafeteria 

Sunday, January 31, 2021  

6:45 a.m. Alcoholics Anonymous RB 
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PASTORAL  TEAM 

Reverend John Sureau 
Pastor + jsureau@sjecm.org  

 
Reverend Felix Akpabio 
Parochial Vicar 

 
Reverend Jaime Calderon-
Hernandez 
Parochial Vicar 
 

 
John Pettorino 
Deacon 

 
Sr. Ann Berendes, IHM 

Director of Senior Ministry 
 
 
 

 
Louis Cona 
Pastoral Year Seminarian 

 
Andrew McKeon 
Director of Music Ministries 

 
Michelle Pirraglia 
Director of Faith Formation  

 
Katie Waller 
Business Manager 

 
 
Our Lady Queen of Apostles 
Regional Catholic School 
(on the campus of SJE) 
2 St. John Place 
Center Moriches, NY 631.878.1033 
www.olqany.org 

Dawn Waller 
Principal 
dwaller@olqany.org (ext. 201) 
 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
(in the Blue House) 

 

Monday—Thursday:  
9 a.m.—8 p.m. 
Friday –Saturday 
9 a.m.—2p.m. 
We ask that you call before  
visiting any parish offices. 

St. John the Evangelist Roman Catholic Church  
25 Ocean Avenue,   Center  Moriches,   New York 11934 -3698  

631-878-0009 |  rectory@sjecm.org| 
 

Come and pray with us! 
SUNDAY MASS  

Saturday Evening 

5 p.m. + 7:30 p.m. (Spanish Mass) 
(Saturday Evening 5 p.m. and 7:30 p.m.  Masses  

will be livestreamed. 
Videos remain on Facebook after the live broadcast.) 

 

Sunday 

Church: 8:00 a.m. + 10:00 a.m. + 12 Noon  + 6:00 p.m. 
Please call the Rectory or check SJE Social Media for latest updates. 

 

WEEKDAY MASS  
Monday—Friday: 7:00 a.m. + 12 Noon 

Tuesday: 7:30 p.m. (Spanish—Seton Chapel) 

Saturday Morning: 8:00 a.m.  
(The 7 a.m. Daily Mass will be livestreamed. 

Videos remain on Facebook after the live broadcast.) 
 

Come and know God’s Mercy! 
We celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Monday—Friday: After the 7 a.m. and 12 Noon Masses 

Saturday: After the 8 a.m. Mass 

Saturday: 4:00 p.m. to 4:45 p.m. + 7:00—7:15 p.m. (Spanish) 

Sunday: 5:30—5:45 p.m.  
Confessions will now take place in Our Lady’s Chapel in the Church. 

 

Come and  know God’s healing of the sick! 
Please contact the Rectory (631.878.0009, x. 9) for a priest to  

celebrate the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick with the  

seriously ill or those preparing for surgery.   

 

Give us a call! 
A daily spiritual message is recorded each day for you to hear.   

Call 631.878.0009, x. 185.  

Share this with family members and friends who are homebound.  
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